
 

 

President’s Annual Report 2022/2023 
Over the last 12 months, the CBPA has been very busy helping our members with various issues and 

continuing to be proactive in our community. I would like to thank my committee Daryll Smith, John 

Van Santen, Terry Hemsworth, Tony Certoma, Sandra Hemsworth and Denis Vaughn for all their 

help, guidance and support throughout the year and to the members of the CBPA who remain 

dedicated to serving our community. 

Our efforts are summarised below. 

Completed Items and Community Support 

✓ 70th Anniversary Function. 

✓ Representation at the opening of the Coogee Community Garden. 

✓ Representation with the ongoing Foreshore Management Plan. 

✓ Representation at the Fremantle Ports Outer Harbour Community Liaison Group. 

✓ Support to the new Woodman Point Ammo Jetty designs. 

✓ Upgrades to the entrances of Coogee Estate from Cockburn Road. 

Ongoing Items and Community Support 

• Coogee Primary School bus area, pedestrian crossing, and traffic issues. 

• Supporting the restoration of the Cockburn Waters Estate footpaths with pavers. 

• Support for underground power in old Coogee area. 

• Support to integrate better parking, traffic control, and pedestrian crossing Cockburn Rd. 

• Support to resolve the Manning Park Trail Bike issues. 

• Support to resolve residential changes at Discovery Caravan Park. 

Our Association has continued their support with our local community groups such as Port Coogee 

Community Association, South Beach Community Group, Spearwood Progress Association, South 

Coogee Community Group, Woodman Point Regional Park Community Advisory Committee, 

Woodman Point Wastewater Treatment Plant Community Reference Group, Friends of Woodman 

Point, Cockburn Community Development Group, Woodman Point Boating Precinct Committee, 

Friends of Manning Park, Coogee Community Garden WA and Cockburn Restoration Club. 

Our Association has continued their support with our local community initiatives such as Coogee 

Night Markets, Coogee Live, Clean Oceans Coffee and Ocean Clean-up Day. 

2023/2024 Municipal Budget Submissions the 3 requests sent to City of Cockburn were. 

1) A fence around the Len McTaggart Park children’s playground.  

2) Additional BBQ facilities and seating at Rotary Park. 

3) Extra shelters along Coogee Beach from jetty to Surf Lifesaving Club. 

 

 



Special Guests Speakers 

• David Scaife MLP Cockburn for an integrated pedestrian and traffic control upgrade for a 

safer Cockburn Road for all users. 

• Nantha Sabumtnam and Dragan Kowcar from the City of Cockburn gave a presentation on 

the proposed upgrades to the roundabout at the crossing of Spearwood Avenue and 

Hamilton Road which has been designated as a Blackspot. 

Thank you again everyone for your passion and support towards the CBPA. 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

Karen Moulton 

President CBPA 

 


